
28/06/2020 

MR Oliver Hitchcock 
13 / 128 Lawrence ST 
FRESHWATER NSW 2096 
olliehitchcock@hotmail.com 

RE: DA2020/0514 - 1 B Bolingbroke Parade FAIRLIGHT NSW 2094

To the Assessing Officer,

I am a firm believer that history should be taken into consideration when reviewing a 
submission. The Treharne family have a great family history at the Manly Boatshed going all 
the way back to 1945. It has been a family owned business that has served the local 
community ever since. And with that belief, I support the proposed DA and believe that the 
current generation and future generations should be able to utilize the location and services 
that the Manly Boatshed has to offer for the next 75 years.

You see many private residents surrounding the Manly Boatshed being offered the same 
opportunity to bring their own properties from original 1900’s to 2020 trends and upgrades. 
Why shouldn’t the Manly Boatshed be offered the same opportunity, especially when the 
proposed upgrades to the Manly Boatshed provides positive amenities to its current members 
and the surrounding community. Manly has seen many seaside establishments been given the 
same opportunities that Manly Boatshed is seeking, the likes of Manly Wharf and also Manly 
Skiff club to name a few. 
Manly attracts both Global and Local visitors to the area and one of the main reasons for these 
visitors to visit Manly is the water, be it the harbour or the ocean. Manly Boatshed proposed 
works will enhance the existing site and complement the surrounding pristine environment, 
including; Floating pontoon, New amenities, Noise reduction from the removal of industrial 
work performed on slipways, Safe water access, a small kiosk to service customers of Manly 
Boatshed and the walkers along the spit-to-manly walk along with local residents. I support the 
Manly Boatshed proposed DA2020/0514.
Oliver Hitchcock 
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